Online Service – Lent 2
Please join us this Sunday, February 28th at 10:30 a.m. we will be going live on our Facebook page - SJTE Topsail 
Church Closure

Public worship is cancelled until further notice.  We will be offering an online Service on our Facebook page.  Please continue to check our website and our Facebook page SJTE Topsail for updates.

Envelope Number

You are reminded to please put your envelope numbers on your giving’s envelope.  If we don’t have a number or name we will not know who to credit for year-end tax receipts.

Sunday Bulletins

If you would like to give the bulletin in memory of a loved one or in thanksgiving of an event in your life, please call the parish office (834-2336) to book a date.  Dates available are: April 11th & 25th, May 2nd, 9th, 16th, & 30th, June 6th, 13th, 20th, September 19th, October 3rd & 31st, November 14th, 21st, 28th, December 5th, 12th, Christmas Bulletin.
Second Sunday of Lent

Collect

Almighty God, whose Son was revealed in majesty before he suffered death upon the cross, give us faith to perceive his glory, that being strengthened by his grace we may be changed into his likeness, from glory to glory; who lives and reigns with you and the

Holy Spirit, one God, now and for ever. Amen.
Readings 
1st Reading:  Genesis 17.1–7, 15–16
 Psalm 22.22–30 
Refrain:  All the ends of the earth shall turn to the Lord.
Second Reading:  Romans 4.13–25
Holy Gospel: Mark 8.31–38 or Mark 9.2–9
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Welcome to the 

Parish of St. John the Evangelist

Conception Bay South, Newfoundland
February 28t, 2021
www.stjohntheevangelistnl.com
Facebook: SJTE Topsail 
Twitter: @StJohnEvang
Office email:  sjtetopsail@nfld.net 
Office phone number: (709) 834-2336
Priest-in-Charge Email: archdeacon.gregory@anglicanenl.net

Cell: (709) 325-2366
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The Bulletin is given to the Glory of God
and in Thanksgiving of our 61st Wedding Anniversary
By
Violet & Ted Barnes
Our Parish Mission Statement We believe in nurturing a community of faith dedicated to inclusion, support and sharing the story of God's love with all people regardless of the stage of their spiritual journey

Lent II

Dear Friends in Christ,

Lent is essentially a forty day fast leading up to the great feast of Easter.  During the early centuries the observance of the fast was very strict.  Only one meal a day, taken towards evening, was allowed.  And in most cases food such as meat, fish and even eggs were absolutely forbidden.  Some of you reading this are my senior but even I can remember from my childhood years having to abstain from things like butter and lard and certain food on particular days. (Do people still use lard?)  In our day, at least in this part of the world, little attention is paid to the fast.  Some people still continue to “give up” things for Lent, especially if it applies to personal health benefits, but it seems these days that people are more apt to “take up things” – new habits – or to give more generously in helping others.

Nevertheless, the penitential character of Lent continues to be reflected in various features of the liturgy, such as purple vestments around the chancel and the absence of flowers around the altar.  Of course, in the midst of a pandemic as is the case we are not able to appreciate these important liturgical shifts.  But there is more.  You will notice that we do not sing any “alleluias” during the season of Lent and except for major feast days we do not sing the “Gloria in Excelsis” either.  By removing these festive elements from the worship, we maintain Lent’s penitential character while at the same time making the feast of Easter that much more of a celebration with all of its alleluia chorus’ and flowers.

Lent is generally observed as a time of penance by abstaining from all festivities – but even this has been relaxed considerably in recent years, except for the last two weeks of Season, and especially Holy Week.  It is also a time of almsgiving (giving to the poor and needy), and by devoting more than the usual time to religious exercises such as prayer and Bible Study.  In recent years, certainly in the Anglican Tradition, more emphasis has been placed on these aspects than the physical fasting.

Make it a “fruitful” Lent,

Archdeacon Greg+
Tri-Diocesan Intercessions
Parish of Burin



Parish by the Sea
Rector – The Rev. James Spencer

Priest-in-Charge – The Rev. Elsie Rose






Deacon – The Rev. Dcn Brenda Strickland

Parish of Carbonear
Rector – The Rev. Irene Sutton
The Sick
Michael, Salem, Paul, Horace, Michael C, Randy S, Eleanor M., Fred T.
**** 
Donations have been given to the Glory of God and in Loving Memory of 

John G. Hillier
By 

Mary & Gary Driscoll, Otto Hillier & The Family
From our Treasurer

Thank you for watching our services on our Facebook page (SJTE Topsail) as we continue to strive to bring the Word of God to each of you.  Through your financial support during these difficult times, we are able to keep your church operating.  Please continue to support us in this way. You have answered this challenge in the past and I know you will do the same in the future. As I’m sure you are all aware, we are no longer able to do our usual fundraising events.  These fundraisers provide significant financial support for our Church.  The COVID 19 virus is a challenge to us all, but we will persevere and one day soon we will worship together without fear and enjoy our social times together again.  May God Bless and keep you safe.  Below are ways to continue to contribute to your church safely:

1. Drop box, which is cleared daily, located outside the office entrance.

2. By mail via Canada Post. - P.O. Box 13033, CBS, NL A1W 2K1

3. By E-Mail transfer to sjtetopsail@nfld.net 

4. Pre-authorized debit (PAD) automatic deductions from your bank account. You would need to contact the parish office for details on this option.

Office Closure

The Parish Office will be closed to the public until further notice.  You may call the parish office @ 834-2336 and leave a message or by email sjtetopsail@nfld.net at any time and we will get back to you as soon as possible. A drop box is available for your convenience. If you have an emergency outside of office hours, please contact Archdeacon Greg Mercer @ 325-2366.



Diocesan Bishop: The Right Reverend Samuel Rose


Diocesan Administrator: The Venerable Charlene Taylor


Priest-in-Charge: Archdeacon Gregory Mercer


Parish Deacon:  The Reverend Lisa Cox


Organist/Choir Director :  Stephanie Gavell


Parish Wardens: Sharon Smith and Rex Hillier


Office Administrator: Madonna Scott











